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if 17, 2016

Dear Honorable President Wesson, Sent by Email

John Walker, past president of the Studio City Neighborhood Council (SCNC) suggested I 
contact you because of the numerous problems surrounding the Studio City Neighborhood 
Council. Please know that I was a candidate and at this point was not re-elected. There are 
at least 6 challenges filed by stakeholders against the election. I personally received more 
than 80 emails from stakeholders corng^ipin^about the process. I respect the
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Walker, Secretary Rita Villa and me- 
contact with DONE staff by phone caTTS 
documentation on the EmpowerLA website and our bylaws. As the DONE election materials 
were distributed, we saw that the forms were ail generalized and we immediately asked for 
them to conform to the SCNC. We were told that the City Clerk gave DONE the list of 
acceptable documentation and it would not be changed. We went back and forth for weeks 
until John Walker finally was told that our complaints would be rectified. I asked Holly 
Wolcott as few days ago, exactly what the city clerk produced for DONE. This is her reply 
The City Clerk was responsible for the candidate filing piece of the election as well as 

providing supplies, paper ballots, signage etc." The biggest problem was the choice of 
documents allowed for identification. Our bylaws are clear that employees, business owners
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io City Neighborhood Council (cont.)
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The instructional meetings where volunteers were to learn how to assist in the voting, was 
not how the voting was conducted. It appeared that nobody from the paid DONE staff, the 
city clerk staff or the SCNC volunteers knew anything about the way the voting was to be 
conducted on April 7, 2016 until Stephen Box started instructing them about 2:30 PM with 
the voting to begin at 4:00 PM. It was total pandemonium inside the polling place from the 
minute the polls opened. I was outside 100 feet away, but stakeholders came to me to 
complain about what was going on inside.

The election day was still filled with up to the minute changes in procedures. The staff was 
not brought up to speed until an hour before the start of voting at 4:00 PM. Some 
stakeholders were unable to use documentation that was listed on the Empowerment 
website. A husband and wife, voting for the first time, each brought a utility bill to show 
they owned their home. This, believe it or not, was on the accepted list for a homeowner to 
use. The husband was not allowed to vote and the wife was. When stakeholders
complained about the documentation requirements, the DONE staff told them it was the
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In the end, even the vote count for online voters does not reconcile with the list of names 
we were given after the election. Many provisional ballots were not counted with 
documentation that was allowed for candidate and voter certification before the election 
day.

The entire voting season, from the misinformation about online voting to the election day 
itself, was a total bust. The money spent on this election was obscene. The SCNC spent 
close to $9,000 pushing online voting, but most of the stakeholders who tried to vote online 
were turned away because they did not receive their voting codes or they did not produce 
the correct documentation or they were just not contacted at all by DONE.

I can probably go on much more, but I have tried to give you the worst of the worst. I am 
open to attending a committee or city council meeting to discuss this entire process in
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io City Neighborhood Council (cont.)

public or with you personally. I feel the reputation of DONE and the SCNC is at stake and 
that would be the most profound injustice I can imagine.

Sincerely yours,

Lisa Sarkin
Lisa Sarkin, President
Studio City Neighborhood Council

Cc: Councilmember Krekorian, Areen Ibranossian, John Walker
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